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' A. Executive Committee .

: Cgll to Order

N : e ' AGENDA .
- December 9, 2009 at 10:30 AM
_(Revised December 8, 2009 at 10:25 AM)

Pledge of Allegiance

‘Roll Call

~ Consider approval of minutes for November 12,2009 regulér meeting and November 24, 2009 special
- meeting o ' : '

Executive Director’s Report
A. Northern Expansion o -
1) Slip B Dredging, Phases 3 & 4 (J. Wayne Plaisance)
. 2) Slip B East Bulkhead, Phase #4, Part II (Angelette-Picciola)
'3) Slip B Asphalt Dudley Bernard Road, Phase 2 (Angelette-Picciola)

~ B. Airport Projects

1) Localizer/DME (LPA Group)

- 2) Approach Lighting o
3) Airport Drainage Canal
4) Pump Station Upgrade

~5) Airport Road Asphalt Repair -

- C. FEMA Projects

1) Bathhouse

2)

Breakwater Repairs

3) Beach Stabilization

1)
2)
3)
4

“D. Port Projects’ ~

Martin Terminal Slip #1 Repairs (EDA Grant)
LA 3090 , _

Highway Embankment Stabilization
Communications Tower

-5) LA 1 Project - Command and Control with AVMS

'E. LA 1Highway Improvement:
F. Coastal Issues - e

Committee Reports_ .

1)
2)
3)
3)
5)
6)
7
8)

 9)

Consider approving GLPC Safety Awards Policy o B

Consider approving request from C-Port to revise Landlord Agreement

Consider approving request from Port Fourchon Marina regarding rental credit

Consider approving the request from the South Lafourche Levee District regarding Locks

‘Consider approving the request from Fourchon Seafood to terminate lease sites 106-S and
- 106-D and extension for cleanup of site 107 ' '

Consider approving the request from Byron Cheramie to lease property at the S.L. Industrial
Park : SR :

Consider approving the request from Tram Aviation to lease property at the S.L. Leonard
Miller Jr. Airport ' . :

Consider approving the request from Orgeron Investments to relocate RFR at the S.L. Leonard
Miller Jr. Airport S v v

Consider approving the request from ERA Helicopters to lease site SLA101 at th_e’S.L.
Leonard Miller Jr. Airport ’ ' '

- 10) Consider approving the request from VIH Cougar Helicopters to park R/V at the SL Industrial

Park

11) Consider appfoving the amendments to leases GLF615 Cal Dive, GLF616 Allport Services,

GLF611 Tiger Tanks, and GLF617 Expert Riser regarding insurance, improvement rent, and
revised property dimensions '

12) Consider adopting the resolution recognizing Director Ted Falgout for his 31 years of service

to the Port Commission

B. Permits & Waterways Committee

1)

2

Review permit applications from Greater Lafourche Port Commission, Plains Pipélinc, and
Caillouet Land Corporation : : : : : : '

Report on the Belle Pass Lighting System



VIL

VIIL

IX.

C. Construction & Development Committee

1) Consider accepting the Clear Lien Certificate from Sibley & Associates for the Debris
Removal project

2) Consider awarding the lowest bidder the Approach Lighting project

3) Consider awarding the lowest bidder the Slip B Phase 3 —Dudley Bernard Asphalt Roadway
Project .

D. Finance Committee

1) Consider payment of November invoices and recognize expenditures over $10,000

2) Consider approving November Financial Statements

3) Consider approving the 2010 Budget

4) Consider out of state travel request

Any other business
Public Comment

Adjournment



OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS OF THE GREATER LAFOURCHE PORT COMMISSION
December 9, 2009

The Board of Commissioners of the Greater Lafourche Port Commission met in regular session on
Wednesday, December 9, 2009 at 10:30AM.

President Griffin called the meeting to order and Vice President Vizier called roll.

ATTENDED: Chuckie Cheramie, Jimmy Lafont, Donald Vizier, Wilbert Collins, Larry Griffin, and
Ervin Bruce

ABSENT: Perry Gisclair, John Melancon

Upon motion by Donald Vizier and second by Ervin Bruce, the board unanimously approved the
minutes for November 12, 2009 regular meeting and November 24, 2009 special meeting.

Executive Director’s Report

Northern Expansion — Engineer John Plaisance reported that Coastal Dredging is on site for the Slip
B Dredging project. He stated that the contractor is progressing well and should be complete in January.
Mr. Breaux reported that Slip B 1100° Bulkhead is progressing well and over 300 fi. of sheet piles have
been installed. Mr. Breaux stated that bids were received for Slip B Dudley Bernard Roadway. Huey
Stockstill is the apparent low bidder and it is on the agenda to award.

Airport Projects — Mr. Jason Duet, Airport Manager, reported that the FCC licensing as been
received for the Localizer/DME project. He will be scheduling the flight and ground inspection with the
contractor and FAA to be up and running by May. He stated that bids for the Approach Lighting project
were received on November 20™. The low bidder was RMD Holdings in the amount of $394,206 which
is within the DOTD Navigational Aid Program budget. The excavator for the Airport Drainage Canal
sweeping is continuing to work and should be complete in a few months. Mr. Breaux reported that the
revised plans for the Pump Station Upgrade are complete and will be advertised by the end of this
month. He stated that the Airport Road Asphalt Repair project has been completed by Huey Stockstill
and payment of $63,572.00 is up for approval today.

Commissioner Cheramie stated that during the week there were fighter jets in the area and
questioned if they landed at the airport, which Mr. Duet replied that they were doing an exercise and did
not land.

FEMA Projects — Mr. Chett Chiasson reported that we received fire marshal approval for the
Bathhouse. Picciola & Associates is finalizing the plans and will begin advertising by the end of this
month. He stated that Luhr Bros is on site for the Breakwater Repairs project and should be done by the
end of next week. He reported that the FEMA project worksheet for the Beach Stabilization project has
been written and being reviewed by FEMA. We should receive it next week for our review. He stated
that we are expecting $5 million for the geotube project and $5 million for an additional section across
Bay Champagne.

Port Projects — Mr. Chiasson reported that the engineer should receive the geotechnical report this
week to begin the design for the Martin Terminal Slip #1 Repairs. He stated that Barriere Contractors
did some patching work on LA 3090 last week to prepare to do the overlay beginning January 5. The
overlay is expected to be complete in 7 days.

Mr. Breaux reported that the Port has completed placing rip rap in the section of Golden Meadow for
the Highway Embankment Stabilization project. He stated that today we will work on the other sections
from Golden Meadow north working toward Cut OfF.
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Mrs. Danos reported that the Communications Tower notice is on advertisement. There is a
mandatory pre-bid conference scheduled for Monday, December 14 The LA 1 Project - Command and
Control with AVMS is also on advertisement and we expect to receive proposals on December 21%.

LA 1 Highway Improvements — Director Falgout reported that the percentage of completion of
Phase 1A of the LA 1 Project as of November 30™ was 37.6%, and the percentage of time elapsed was
54%. Four credit-debit card kiosk machines are now functioning at sites in Larose, Galliano, Golden
Meadow and Leeville. Press releases are being sent out later this week announcing these available pre-
payment sites. Two separate “cash or credit machines” are scheduled to be installed in the Golden
Meadow Customer Service Center to serve the few nighttime visitors. DOTD has noticed a trend of
more “single-trip” tolls being paid in advance over the internet at geauxpass.com, resulting in less
customers stopping in at the customer service center.

Concerning some initial computer glitches with the toll system erroneously mailing out notices to
paid customers, as of 5:00 pm yesterday 4,294 notices have been remedied and dismissed. Concerning
the camera ordered by DOTD to catch any violators who attempt to run the toll, the camera has been
shipped to the DOTD and should be installed soon. The Customer Service Center supervisor asked Henri
to announce that there is still one position as Accounting Specialist II open. Applicants don’t have to
have a college degree to apply for this job and a special entrance wage rate has been approved by the
civil service board. He reported that on to Phase 2 work, DOTD’s Real Estate Department mailed out the
first property offer Monday. More offers are scheduled for mailing later this month and in January. By
law DOTD is required to give 90 days for the offers to be replied to.

Concerning the Geotechnical work, meetings with the contractor Ardaman & Associates, Inc. have
finalized the terms for the firm to build the expensive, specialized equipment needed to complete the soil
probing through the Phase 2 R/O/W. This equipment has to be made. This is the work DOTD asked the
Lafourche Parish Council (“LPC”) and the Port Commission to help pay for, as it is critical to the
Design Build Proposers in order to submit construction proposals that could come as a result of a
successful TIGER grant the Coalition submitted to the Federal DOT. Without Parish and Port assist in
this component we will not get tiger grant funding. Somewhat encouraging beyond our TIGER Grant
submittal is that the President spoke earlier this week of utilizing some of the not-used bailout funds to
fund job creation, and specifically he mentioned job creation through highway construction. Parish $1.2
million and Port $50,000 enabled us to get to this point. Director Falgout recognized Parish President
Charlotte Randolph to explain the LPC request for the Port’s contribution. Mrs. Randolph thanked the
board for their contribution last year and for it to hopefully continue for one more year. She stated that
the total Parish contribution for this project is $3.5 million over 3 years. The LPC approved $1.2 million
for the first year, however, the cooperative endeavor agreement with DOTD was written for $1.25
million and that is when they approached the Port for the additional $50,000. She is asking the Port to
participate for one more year contributing $50,000 and the commitment will end after that with the
Parish contributing the final $1 million next year. Director Falgout stated that we enjoy our working
relationship and the cooperation with the Parish to have this project move forward.

Coastal Issues — Director Falgout stated that the Attorney General’s office issued to the Caillouet
Land Corporation (“CLC”) a request for removal of the pilings on the bed of Pass Fourchon. A number
of piles were removed including the piles on the access road. He stated that today, Mr. Al Danos along
with a gentleman from the Wildlife Federation is addressing the Coastal Protection Restoration
Authority to explain the concept of a state seashore all the way from Belle Pass toward Elmer’s Island.
The Davis Pond Advisory Committee is meeting today to adopt the management plan. The project can
now deliver more water through the system. The feasibility study being conducted will determine if the
project can deliver additional benefits and what is necessary to do that. Commissioner Collins
questioned if a person can remove a log off of the beach if it is on CLC property, which Director Falgout
replied that if it is on CLC property that person would have to get permission from CLC. Director
Falgout reported that the contractor for the Corps Jetty Repair Project is far behind the anticipated
completion time. He reported that yesterday the contractor was putting sand in the wrong area which was
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